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From December 2, 2024 - December 6, 2024 I had the great opportunity to come on 

an academic mobility to the beautiful city of Lublin, Poland to carry out teaching 

activities at the University of Life Sciences, Faculty of  Production Engineering from 

Lublin. 

I want to express my gratitude to Mrs. Wolska Izabela from the ERASMUS Office 

of the University of Life Sciences for hospitality, organizational efforts, and useful 

advice. 

 

 



    
In addition to the above, I would like to express my sincere thanks for the accommodation in the 

Eskulap hostel, which provided me with all the necessary conditions during my mobility, including 

a kitchenette. 

During the first day of mobility, after visiting the Erasmus Office, I went to Production 

Engineering and met Mr. Professor Dr. Jacek Kapica and Mr. Dr. Ścibisz Marek, and I am very 

thankful to them for the entire support they offered me during the whole mobility period. 

 
I had teaching activities with wonderful students from Bachelor and Master Degrees. The subjects 

I have presented were “Design, calculation, and visualization of indoor and outdoor artificial 

lighting systems. Theoretical and Practical Part,” as well as “Renewable sources of energy. Current 

status. System integration and network development: studies, assessments, and evaluations." Here 

I also want  to mention the great attitude of students, their desire to know more information about 

the subjects I presented, and their good abilities. Even if the subjects were sometimes to technical, 

the students kept their attention and tried to understand as much as they could. 

 



    

 
 

In addition to the teaching activities in our free time, I enjoyed the extremely beautiful architecture 

of Lublin. This city really is a City of Inspiration because many buildings have a history full of 

unrivaled energy. 

  
 



    
At the same time, Lublin is a city in which buildings of different architectural styles have been 

preserved, which had and still have a tangent with some religions. I got great pleasure from every 

walk past these valuable buildings. 

  

  



    

  
 

But the most beautiful, in my opinion, as a lecturer who teaches lighting systems design, I can say 

that the most beautiful is Lublin at night because of the street and architectural lighting that 

highlights and even amplifies the beauty and nobility of each building. 

 



    

  

  

 

But, the King’s Jewel in this treasure, the Arkenstone, I think is the castle which includes  the 

Museum with a lot of precious piece of arts, the Tower from  which we can watch upon the entire 

city and the Curch. 

 



    

  

  



    

 
Also I am very grateful to Mr. Professor Dr. Jacek Kapica and Mr. Dr. Ścibisz Marek for the trip 

to Kozłówka Palace – a very beautiful set of buildings with a great history for this region and for 

the entire country of  Poland. 

 



    

 
 

In conclusion, I would like to sincerely thank all the people involved in organizing 

the mobility I took part in and the beautiful city of Lublin for all the beautiful sights 

and all the kind-hearted people I met. 

 


